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Community briefs

Jump rope for heart

Students at Terrace Bay
Public School managed to
raise $5,338.78 through their
“Jump Rope for Heart” cam-
paign.

This unique program pro-
motes physical education and
| cardiovascular health, while
raising funds for the Ontario
Heart Foundation.

The McCausland Hospital Board of
Governors will hold their Annual

Physical Fitness is impor-
tant to all of us in helping to
develop and maintain a
healthy heart and cardiovascu-
lar system. Jump Rope for

_Heart 1s an excellent activity

to improve agility and cardio-
vascular fitness levels for
those who participate.

Prior to the event, students
solicited pledges for two
hours of jumping. Then they

Meeting on Wednesday, June 24, 1992.
| The Nominating Committee of The Board
of Governors respectfully requests the
citizens of The McCausland Hospital
Catchment Area - Pays Plat, Rossport, |
Schreiber, Terrace Bay, Jackfish - to con-
| sider becoming members of The Board of
Governors. By becoming members of The
Board of Governors, you are volunteer-
ing to ensure that the policies and regu-
lations of the Hospital are such that the
health care needs of the catchment area

are met.

If you would like further information on
the duties and responsibilities of this
positon, please contact the Chairperson
of the Nominating Committee - Mr. David
Kaizer - 825-3689 or Mr. Clem Fewer,

Chief Executive Officer - 825-3273 ,

Schreiher-Terrace Bay
Community Futures Organization

ANNUAL GENERAL
MEETING
to be held

Thursday, May 21, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. |

in the Conference Room of the
Terrace Bay Recreation Gentre

were broken up into teams of
3-6 students, and took turns
jumping.

Woodrow Ellsworth
secured the most pledges,
while the class with the most
pledges was Mr. Jowitt's
grade five class.

The top fundraisers for
each class were: Kyle Brend,
grade three; Aimee Capy,
grade four; Bryan Tremblay,

compiled by Darren MacDonald

grade five; Josh Papineau,
grade S1X; Woodrow
Ellsworth, grade seven; and
Shannon MoQuin, grade

eight.

Community

events calendar
«Alcoholics Anonymous
meets each Monday and
Thursday evenings at 8 pm at

the Community Church in
Terrace Bay.

*The Catholic Women’s
League meets every second
Monday of the month in the
basement of St. Martin
Church at 8 pm.

*The Chimo Club meets every
third Friday of the month at
7:30 pm.

CIBC centralizes accounts

continued from page 1
problems and delays with
paperwork and having to wait a
few weeks for answers
—things like that.”

Before, when decisions
were made locally, Glad says
loan approval or rejection
could be made usually within
one or two days.

“With commercial lending
going to Thunder Bay, it makes
it much more difficult than just
being able to go next door,”
she says.

But CIBC spokesperson Joe
Barbera says that the Thunder

Bay office can more than han-
dle the volume of New Venture
loans in Schreiber and Terrace
Bay.

“If we were making 17 New

Thomas says that CIBC has
been moving toward using spe-
cialists to service different
kinds of customer needs for a
long time, and centralizing

. on—and we have an overnight

The McCausland Hospital's
Cash Calendar Winners
Week: Twenty

May 11: Cooperman's Auto

Body, Terrace Bay, $10
May 12: C. St.Jean & Joe
Chiraski, B.C., $10

May 13: Gordon Doucet,
Terrace Bay, $10

May 14: Linnea Maenpaa,
Terrace Bay, $10

May 15: Cooperman's Auto
Body, Terrace Bay, $10
May 16: E. Glad, Schreiber,
$50

May 17: Fernande Bilodeau,
Terrace Bay, $10

This space donated by The
Terrace Bay Schreiber News

TOWNSHIP OF
SCHREIBER

To wrap up Pitch-In Week, the Township of Schreiber and E.A.G.E.R. will be
hosting "Community Clean-Up" on Saturday May 23, 1992.

Bring your cans for recycling and pick up a trash bag. Then let's all pitch in
collecting loose garbage around town. You could find one of three golden
bricks hidden among the litter. Each golden brick can be exchanged for a
prize donated by a local merchant. Afterwards join us for hot dogs and pop.

All activities will take place in front of the Public Library. Can drop off will
be from 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. and barbeque will begin at 12:30 p.m.

Let's all help to make Schreiber a community to be
proud of. |

For more information call Lola at 824-2707 or Lori at
824-3242. Rain date Sunday, May 24.

commercial accounts in Thun-
der Bay is part of that process.
“A few years ago, a bank
manager could basically offer
all the services the bank has,”
says Thomas. “But because of
the competitive nature of the
business we’re in, our cus-
tomer needs consistently
increase. So we’ve had to leave

the job of looking after our
commercial clients to special-
18ts.”

Thomas says that specialists
can’t be placed 1n every
branch, so they have to be cen-
tralized where most of the
business is. In this case, that’s
Thunder Bay.

“These accounts aren’t
being centralized in Winnipeg

continued on page 7

Venture loans a month out of
the Terrace Bay branch, it
might have made a difference,”
says Barbera. “But 17 in two
years? That’s just not a big
undertaking for us.

“If we can’t have someone
from Thunder Bay come down
there at least once a month to
service the needs with appoint-

ments with people, and if our
branch manager can’t take the
information and pass it

courier system within the
bank—then we shouldn’t be in
business.” |

“Nothing is being taken
away,” says CIBC District
Manager Mike Thomas. “Ser-
vice will probably improve
rather than diminish.”
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| Business Display Space
Available

Please contact Tourist Information Centre
before May 30th. For further details call

825-9332.

Promote your business.
We need your brochures.

Assistance and information available
upon request.

THE CORPORATION
OF THE TOWNSHIP
OF TERRACE BAY
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GET A HEAD START ON SUMMER !
o 4
_

Dawn's Hair Studio
has a tanning bed so you
can get your summer
glow early.

Till June 30th, you can
get 8 tanning sessions

for $40.

Call 825-9694 and book your sessions
today!!!




